Secretary’s Report for December 19, 2010
Communication

· The weekly announcements from rehearsal since the last Board meeting have been less necessary due to the new, improved rehearsal schedule, so little has needed to be posted. Absent members were informed by email or personally on items missed. This was also more of an issue in the past two weeks due to a computer crash at our home. All data files, including HMC files, were lost from our computer between September 1 and the first part of December. Fortunately, all Board documents are now on Musetta so restoration will be "relatively" easy to recover files for the Secretary's permanent records.
· I was surprised that my suggestions on returning emails, voicemails, etc. was met last month with so much discussion and opposition. I look forward to our upcoming meeting so that we can come to a mutually effective agreement. 

· Committee chairs have been advising of meetings - thank you! However, if you change your meeting or location hours before the event I strongly urge you to call your committee members. My response to Musetta requests will be handled as quickly as possible - that will not usually be an immediate response.
· Farm Show shifts for January have been uploaded to Musetta.

· No further work has been done on the Musetta User Guide, but I expect to dive back into that project first thing in 2011.
· No further work has been done on the music inventory, but it hope that in 2011 it will become a more immediate priority. My goal is to have it completed before I leave office in 2012.
Sponsorships

· M&T Bank has declined to sponsors us this year.
· The "not-for-profit" reminder postcards scheduled to go out early in December did not go out due to computer issues. I will be asking at our December Board meeting if the Board wishes me to go ahead with that the week before Christmas - or wait until the Spring?

Other information was or will be included in the Treasurer's and PR Committees reports. As a reminder, this is will be my last Board meeting as your Parliamentarian.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary, on December 14, 2010.
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